
 
 
 

TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 
SAFETY COMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, June 5, 2024 

 
 
 

The meeting was called to order via Zoom by Linda Fox at 11:01am. In attendance: Maria Evans, Kara Mehler, Melissa 
Lindsey, Linda Lull, Chris Alward. Kathy Hull, Tom Perkins, and Linda Fox.   
 
 A motion to approve the minutes of March 13, 2024 was made by Linda Fox, seconded by Melissa Lindsey. Approved by 
all. 
 
Accident Reports: No accidents to report. 
  
Old Safety Issues: 
Staircase at Town Beach Boat area: Lloyd Decker is getting quotes to replace/repair this. 
First Aid Kits: Most departments had none or outdated first aid kits. Chris Alward will follow up on this and get kits for 
each department. 
Old Vault Odor:  Park & Rec will be moved upstairs and the Fire Marshall and Engineer will be moved down to the 
current Park & Rec space.  
 
New Business: 
Safety Issues:  
Melissa Lindsey reported on the safety issues at the Old Consolidated School playground. Because of the issues, the 
playground will be closed.  Some residents were upset about this decision. Some discussion followed and Melissa Lindsey 
will look into possible funding or other ways to repair it so it can be reopened. 
Kathy Hull reported that some safety issues with the handrails at the Senior Center are being fixed by two students 
working on their SEE project.  Melissa Lindsey will recognize them at the next Selectman’s meeting. 
 
A motion to adjourned was made by Linda Lull. Meeting adjourned at 11:16am. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda Fox, Chairman  
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